
From: Cooke, Michelle
Sent: 12/13/2011 3:49:21 PM

Doll, Laura (/0=PG&E/OU=CORPORATE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=LRDD); 
Homer, Trina (/0=PG&E/OU=CORPORATE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=TNHC); 
Ramaiya, Shilpa R (/o=PG&E/ou=Corporate/cn=Recipients/cn=SRRd); Prusnek, 
Brian C (BPmsnek@semprautilities.com)

To:

Cc:
Bee:
Subject: FW: Reorganization of Gas and Electric Safety Functions in CPSD

Just fyi.

Michelle

From: Cooke, Michelle
Sent: Thursday, December 08, 2011 1:20 PM
To: Commissioners; Directors
Cc: Advisors
Subject: FW: Reorganization of Gas and Electric Safety Functions in CPSD

Commissioners and Directors- Please see my email below about changes in CPSD’s 
organization.

Please let me or Julie Halligan know if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Michelle

From: Cooke, Michelle
Sent: Thursday, December 08, 2011 1:16 PM
To: ALL CPSD; Koss, Kenneth L.
Subject: Reorganization of Gas and Electric Safety Functions in CPSD

SB GT&S 0496402

mailto:BPmsnek@semprautilities.com


Hello everyone- Over the last several years, CPSD has been working towards more 
specialization of its utility safety functions and with the recent increase in the number 
of gas utility engineers, we have decided it is time to officially restructure the Utility 
Safety and Reliability and the Electric Generation and Performance Branches into 
separate gas and electric functions. The result is that the old USRB and EGPB will 
become the Gas Safety and Reliability Branch and the Electric Safety and Reliability 
Branch. I have attached organization charts for the new branches.

The Electric Safety and Reliability Branch will be headed up by Program Manager 
Raffy Stepanian. The Electric Safety Section will be headed by Raymond Fugere and 
the Generator Safety and Reliability Section will be headed by Valerie Beck. Because 
Raffy currently has his hands full managing the San Bruno investigation, Valerie and 
Ray will take on some of the management duties for the new branch in the near term.

This week we expect to post a job bulletin to fill the Program Manager position for the 
Gas Safety and Reliability Branch. In the interim, Michael Roberston will serve as the 
Acting Program Manager. That leaves a void in Mike’s Supervisor position. Sunil Shori 
will serve as Acting Program and Project Supervisor for the Gas Safety Section. 
Retired Annuitant Ken Koss will continue to assist with supervision for the new Risk 
Assessment and Enforcement Section. We have also released an RFP for a 
management audit of our gas safety functions, so the organizational structure will 
continue to evolve. (Link at http://www.bidsvnc.com/DPX?ac=view&auc= 1904470)

I know that I speak for Julie when I say thank you to both Mike and Sunil for agreeing 
to take on these added responsibilities, to Valerie for ably serving as Acting PM of the 
old EGPB, to Raffy for being the task master for the San Bruno investigative report, 
and to all the staff throughout CPSD that have been working so hard on safety and 
consumer protection matters during very challenging times.

Please let me or Julie know if you have any questions

Michelle Cooke, Interim Director

Consumer Protection and Safety Division
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415 703 2349

mlc@cpuc.ca.gov
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